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Words from the Chair 

 
Spring is in the air and so is the pollen and every other allergy-contributor 
in the world!  But it is all better than the “C-Virus” and it feels like the  
corner has been turned in the battle against it!  I hope so!   
 
We continue to monitor the Covid rules for large gatherings along with  
the staff at Children’s Harbor as we prepare for a “normal” summer for 
HBDA.  Vicki, Amanda, and a host of volunteers are busy preparing and  
we will press on until we are told to stop...I have faith that this will work  
itself out and we can get back to business as usual--with a nod to being 
safe and smart about our efforts.  Vicki will update us all as we move  
towards Camp Clot Not kickoff…. stay tuned for more information from 
HBDA.  All of us look forward to renewing, in person, the bonds  
of friendship. 
 
Our Industry Partners have been great during all of this, and we appreciate 
their efforts in keeping us all up to date on new and exciting products  
and services.  We are fortunate to have them on the HBDA team, and  
the Board and I look forward to seeing all of them again, too! 
 
One area we continue to focus on is our “Outreach” to families and  
individuals who can benefit from our services who may not know about 
HBDA.  We continue to look for ways to improve our current efforts and  
we solicit your help in this endeavor.  Please share your ideas, thoughts  
and even contact information of those we can help...we would  
appreciate it very much. 
 
By the time you receive this, summer will be right around the corner  
and hopefully we will all have the “Clot Not” buzz on....let’s hope so! 
 
 
Best to All and Be Safe. 
 
Rick Dinkins 
Chairman 
 

 

 













CLOT Line Assistance Program 
 
Members: 
 
If you are going through a difficult time, please remember, your HBDA family is here  

for you! 

 

If you have been affected by COVID-19, or if you need assistance purchasing school  

supplies for your kids, please reach out to us.  







Kid-Friendly Breakfast Sushi 

Ingredients: 

• Banana 

• Greek Yogurt 

• Fruity Pebbles Cereal 

• Blackberries 

 

Directions: 

 

 Begin peeling the banana 

 Using a butter knife, spread a layer of Greek   

yogurt on the outside surface of the banana 

 Place your fruity pebbles in a shallow dish. Roll 

your banana in the Fruity Pebbles, until fully 

coated. 

Place banana on a plate. Slice into “sushi”      

     sized pieces. Arrange and top with  

     blackberries 

Kid Friendly Breakfast Sushi Recipe - Raising Whasians  

DIY Air Dry Play Dough for Kids 
 

When I tried this DIY for the first time I was blown away. It’s the perfect compound to make keepsakes. 
You can add the color directly into the   clay or leave it white and paint it once it dries. So many kid   
friendly activity options! 
 
MATERIALS: 
 
1.Food coloring 

2.   1 3/4 - 2 cups of corn starch 

3.   1 cup of white glue 

4.   1 tablespoon white vinegar 

5.   1 tablespoon baby oil 

6.   1 teaspoon of lotion (a little less is better) 

 
INSTRUCTIONS: 
 
1.Add all ingredients together in a bowl. Mix together well. 

2.Wait until your mixture balls up together. Touch the clay to see if it is too sticky.  

3.If still sticky, keep mixing and add a little bit of corn starch. 

4.Grab your mixture and start to knead. Work the clay until it hardens a bit and has more structure. 
(Usually about 5 minutes) 

5.If you wish to color your clay, add the food coloring of choice to the clay and knead until the color 
is  distributed throughout. 

6.Once you've created your masterpiece, leave your clay to dry for 24-48 hours (depending on its      
thickness). It should dry nice and hard! 
 

AIR DRY CLAY DIY — MOTHERCOULD  

https://raisingwhasians.com/kid-friendly-breakfast-sushi-recipe
https://www.mothercould.com/home/2021/2/25/air-dry-clay-diy




Families welcome virtual visits for convenient bleeding disorders care 
 

Author: Christina Frank 
 

 
Michelle Culpepper usually has to drive her son Jayden 45 minutes each way from their home in Farmington, Michigan, to  
Ann Arbor for his checkups. Jayden, 4, has severe hemophilia A. 
 
For a recent visit, however, the two simply had to walk to their TV room and hook up Culpepper’s laptop to the television. 
 
Telehealth visits—in which healthcare services are provided remotely via telecommunications technology—were being  
offered by some providers before the pandemic, but their popularity has skyrocketed since lockdown orders were put in  
place across the country in the spring. 
 

Setting Up 
 
Laura McGinity, a licensed master social worker at the University of Michigan Medical Center, says the staff at her office  
had talked about offering virtual visits to their patients with bleeding disorders, but it wasn’t until COVID-19 hit that they got 
things up and running. “We had to ramp it up pretty quickly,” she says. “We had a fast learning curve, and the patients did, 
too.” Once the technical details were ironed out, the visits went smoothly and have been well received by patients and their 
families, McGinity says. 
 
Although a physical exam isn’t possible during a telehealth visit, patients are able to describe their symptoms and show  
their providers any areas of concern. (A bleed or an injury that a provider wants to assess further may necessitate an  
in-person visit.) 
 
McGinity points out that telehealth visits are ideal for people living a long distance from their hemophilia treatment centers 
(HTCs) and for children who may be anxious about going to a doctor’s office. She suggests that parents try to find a quiet  
area to sit during the visit, make sure their child is well rested and not hungry, and maybe have some crayons and paper  
available for the child to doodle on if he or she tends to get antsy. 
 

Recognizing the Value 
 
Culpepper especially appreciates how all of the providers involved in her son’s care were able to be present on her screen  
at the same time. “The doctor was there, the nurse was there, the physical therapist was there, and there was an intern as 
well,” she says. “When you’re in an office, they take turns and you may have to repeat things. I really like that they were all 
hearing the same thing at the same time.” 
 
Culpepper still values in-person visits—and they remain necessary at least annually for physical therapy evaluations and  
collection of laboratory data—but she is grateful for the option to do a televisit with her son when possible. 
 
“Sometimes the doctors do need to physically see him, to follow up if he has a bleed or if we have a concern with a joint,”  
she says. “But if a virtual checkup is something that could potentially be done every other visit or something like that, I think  
it would be great.” 
 

Telehealth Appointment Checklist 
 
Before your child’s next telehealth visit, follow these steps: 
 

• Find a quiet space. Removing distractions will help you better focus on your physician’s guidance. 

• Check your connection. Log in early so you have time to test the audio and video and troubleshoot if necessary. 

• Set the device down. Putting your tablet or laptop on a flat surface steadies the camera and frees your hands to show 

any trouble spots on the body. 

• Add plenty of light. Turn on lamps or open window shades in front of your face so the doctor can see you more clearly. 

• Have your logs ready. Your physician can review how your medication is working and adjust treatment as needed. 

• Prepare your questions. Just like with in-person visits, this ensures you won’t forget about what you really want to ask.  

 

“This article originally appeared in HemAware Magazine. Reprinted with permission. @National Hemophilia Foundation (2021)”.  
HemAware Website: www.hemaware.org   Article Link: Telehealth: What Parents Need to Know About Virtual Visits | HemAware  

http://www.hemaware.org/
https://hemaware.org/life/what-parents-should-know-about-telehealth-appointments




** ALL presentations listed below are expected to be in LIVE format with a  
start time of 6:00 PM for each dinner 

 
Date of Presentation:  Company Presenting:      City of Presentation: 
 
 June 3, 2021   Novo Nordisk   Montgomery, AL  
 
 June 8, 2021   Octapharma   Birmingham, AL  
 
 June 17, 2021     BioMarin    Birmingham, AL  
 
 June 24, 2021       Bayer    Mobile, AL  
 
   September 16, 2021     BioMarin    Mobile, AL  
      

     LIVE Educational Events 2021 
 

  Date of Event:          Event:      Event Location: 
 
July 24 - 29, 2021   Camp Clot Not   Children’s Harbor 

August 20 - 22, 2021   Annual Meeting   Embassy Suites Mgm 

October 22 - 24, 2021   Camp Harvest    Children’s Harbor 

November 12, 2021   Golf Tournament   Robert Trent Jones Pville 

December 11, 2021   Year End Luncheon  Embassy Suites Mgm 






